
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 

 
August 2025 

 

 

IN THIS ISSUE 

 

Page 1 -  Presidents Report  

Page 4 - Club Facebook Page 

Page 4 -  Fishing Report 

Page 8 -  What’s Happening – Club Nights / Events 

Page 10- Club Trips 

Page 12 - Tips and Tricks 

Page 13 - Fish And Game Links 

Page 13 - Club Day Trips, Fly-tying, And Casting Practice 

Page 14 - Fish & Game NZ Update From Acting Chief Executive Richie Cosgrove 

Page 16 - Anglers Rally For Flood-Affected Farmers 

Page 18 - Women On The Fly Update 

Page 19 - Inter-Club Invitation To Some Of The Best Fishing In New Zealand 

Page 20 -  In Praise Of Scruffy Flies 

Page 22 -  General Club Information Plus Committee Members Contact Details 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT  

 

My article this month is directed primarily at our newer members who are keen to 

develop/improve/master the art of casting a fly but rather than over “empty water” or even 

a vacant back yard, in a location where, with a little luck, a nice rainbow trout could well 

end up at the hook end of a line. 

 

I am referring to Parkinson’s Lake, a small dune lake in the Maioro area towards the 

southern end of Karioitahi Beach near Waiuku. The lake is approximately 1.90 hectares in 
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area and generally surrounded by open pasture and low tree growth and importantly is only 

around one hours drive away (outside peak traffic times). 

 

The lake is stocked with 2 year old rainbows each year and is open to licensed anglers all 

year round. The catch (and keep) limit is 5 fish and anglers are encouraged to report any 

tagged fish to Auckland/Waikato Fish and Game including size/weight and date when 

caught. From a fly fishing perspective, there are a range of flies which work well in the 

lake whether they be dry, wet or nymph and a good starting point would be through our 

club treasurer, Barrie Barnes’s website at “iloveflyfishing.kiwi”. 

 

My personal interest in this lake began in the late 1970’s when my best buddy and his new 

wife, shifted to Otaua, near Waiuku and I spent many days helping to build their new home. 

My buddy’s father-in-law, a seasoned fly fisherman, had introduced both of us to the 

“gentle art” and once locals told us about Parkinson’s Lake, we had no problem finding 

time to “drop tools” and head up to the lake which from their place, was only a 10 minute 

drive. With our, by today’s standards, rudimentary 2-piece fibreglass rods and level lines, 

we enjoyed modest success and in fact, my first fish, caught on a dry fly, was a 5 inch 

Rudd! The rainbow trout we caught were very poor, emaciated specimens which, upon 

cleaning, revealed shocking infestation of shagworms. The lake was also badly affected by 

solid weed banks which certainly restricted casting options. 

 

However, in subsequent years and as a result of intense scientific study, Grass Carp were 

introduced to the lake which then largely dealt with the massive weed issue, following 

which any remaining fish including the grass carp, rudd, tench, smelt and bullies were 

eradicated to establish a new “starting point”. 

 

Native water plants re-established from dormant sources in the lake bed and native bullies 

were re-introduced as a food source for trout. It has now become a convenient and 

accessible trout fishery with the main limitation to fly fisherfolk being the elevated position 

near to the coast and the (generally) prevailing sou-westerly wind. But of course, there are 

plenty of calm days as well! 

 

I would certainly encourage our newer members and those seeking to improve their casting 

skills, to consider a visit to this lovely little lake which in many ways, could serve as an 

“apprenticeship” to the joy of fighting the “leviathans” of Lake Otamangakau which club 

members will once again be visiting in the annual trip at the end of November. 

 

Dave Symes  - President. 
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Parkinsons Lake in Waiuku. One hour and 12 minutes from Torbay! A small lake but 

easy to access and fun to fish. 

 

 

Parking 

Parking 
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CLUB FACEBOOK PAGE 

 

Some of you will already know that the Club has a Facebook Page. It has been underutilized 

for a while and this is just a reminder to those who already know and information for those 

who didn’t know until now. The link is below, and also on the Clubs Website 

https://nsff.org.nz/  

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/217979378948826/members  

 

Please do join the page and post away, it really is a case of every post will encourage others 

to post and before we know it the Club will have a thriving online presence. 

 

 

FISHING REPORT 

 

Auckland / Waikato 

 
Allen in action in a stunning pool, on a Club Day Trip to the Coromandel. Photo courtesy 

of Andrew Todd. 

 

https://nsff.org.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/217979378948826/members
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The Coromandel is fishing well with a mix of smaller fish and some solid line pullers as 

well. Two recent visits, have seen higher flows but clear water and plenty of insect action. 

The swallows and fantails have been working throughout the day eating what looks like 

sizeable mayflies. The flies that have been working best are Royal Wulf drys size 12-14, 

and Pheasant Tail variants size 14-16.  

 

 
A mid-winter dry and dropper session can be just what the doctor ordered! Andrew with 

a lovely Coromandel Rainbow. Photo courtesy of Andrew Todd. 
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Rotorua 

No reports from the Rotorua area this month. 

 

Taupo 

 

 
Hugo about to hook up in one of the smaller Taupo tributaries on the recent Club Trip to 

Turangi. And below, the result. Photos courtesy of Steve Charles. 
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Taupo is the place to go right now. All the rivers have had solid runs and some solid floods 

have constantly refreshed the rivers too. But it can be busy at times. Mitch was down there 

recently and on a VERY Cold morning he saw 25 to 30 cars in the Tauranga Taupo car 

park. The good thing about Turangi is that despite big angler numbers there are also big 

fish numbers and if you are happy to walk just a little way you can usually find water to 

fish by yourself. 

 

Best results have been Glo Bugs, Slushies and Tongariro Bombs. But when it has got lower 

and clearer small naturals like Pheasant Tails and Green Caddis have worked very well. 

 

Our Club has a Trip down there this weekend so on Wednesdays Club Night we can ask 

the guys who went on this Trip what was working.  

 

Saltwater  
Mitch headed out to his inner harbour ‘secret spot’ and couldn’t stop catching them! Every 

fish caught was over the legal limit, and Fat. Might be time for some mid-winter Swoffing! 

 

 
Fat, inner harbour Snapper taken in shallow water. Photo courtesy of Mitchel Blackburn. 
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Fishy Tales  

- If you do have a report, success story, or anecdote to share then just send it to 

iconpromote@gmail.com  .  Happy Fishing and Tight Lines – Freddy Da Fish. 

 

 

LAST CLUB NIGHT 

 

Last month we had our Quiz Night. It was a very enjoyable evening and thank you to Allen 

for organising it. 

 

 

NEXT CLUB NIGHT – 20th AUGUST 7.30 PM  

 

This month we have our own Daniel Carter talking to us about his journey in Fly-fishing, 

“my Trips, experiences, and enjoyment of fly-fishing so far…”. Daniel caught his first 

Trout at just 4 years old and has fly fished hard out since the age of 10, and often under the 

tutelage of Yoshi Nakagawa.  

 

This is sure to be an enjoyable night and we look forward to seeing you there. 

 

 

WHY WE FISH 

“Soon after I embraced the sport of angling I became convinced that I should 

never be able to enjoy it if I had to rely on the cooperation of the fish.” 

Sparse Grey Hackle 

 

CLUB TROPHIES 

 

Brown Trout Trophy – This is awarded to The Heaviest Brown Trout caught by a Club 

Member during the year – 1st April to 31st March. Current holder is Fikrit Chinassi. 

 

Chain Snore Trophy – A fun award given immediately after any Club Trip to the person 

who has done the ‘funniest’ thing over the weekend. If nobody has had anything like this 

happen it may be awarded to the worst snorer. Current Holder is Allen French! 

 

mailto:iconpromote@gmail.com
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Ian Hunt Memorial Trophy – Heaviest Trout caught fly-fishing by a Club Member 

during the Pupuke Challenge Competition. A competition run every year to promote the 

Lake Pupuke fishery. This was not held this year. Current holder is Lucas Bathurst. 

 

I Love Flyfishing Trophy – Awarded to the Club Member who has caught the most 

species of Saltwater fish fly-fishing over the year – 1st April to 31st March. Current holder 

is Russell Nelson. 

 

Rodd And Gunn Trophy – This is the Club Competition which takes place over two days. 

One day on a Lake and one day on a River. The Winner this year is Duncan Frew. 

 

The Lake part of the competition has its own Trophy, the I Love Flyfishing Stillwater 

Trophy. The winner of this year’s event is Duncan Frew. 

 

The winner of this year’s River section is Duncan Frew. 

 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTES 

“The solution to any problem — work, love, money, whatever is to go fishing, 

and the worse the problem, the longer the trip should be.” 

John Gierach. 

 

NORTH SHORE FLYFISHERS DVD LIBRARY  

Over the years the Club has purchased some videos and been very fortunate in having 

a number more donated for Club Members use. There is almost certainly something 

there that will appeal to you. So if you would like to borrow one just let any Committee 

Member know (contact details are on the back page of this Newsletter). 

 

Club Videos 

Flyfishing with Dave McLellan June 2015 (15 DVD’s) 

New Zealand FlyTying (with John Giacon) A Tight Lines Ltd Presentation (2 DVD’s) 

Tie A Fly with John Morton The Master Fly Tier 

Blue Water Fishing Techniques (ITM Fishing Show) Matt Watson 

New Zealand Trophy Waters (Volume 6) Bruce Masson A Deep Stream Production 

New Zealand Trophy Waters (Volume 7) Bruce Masson A Deep Stream Production 

Running Down The Man A Felt Soul Media Production 

Advanced Fly Casting Doug Swisher Essence of Fly Casting 
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Chasing Silver (Tarpon fishing in Florida) Howard Films. Com 

How to Succeed on Reservoirs Part 1 Boat Tackle, Tactics and Flies 

How to Succeed on Reservoirs Part 2 Boat Tackle, Tactics and Flies 

How to Succeed on Small Stillwaters Part 2 Stalking Patterns and Techniques 

NZ Fly Fishing Adventures Going Remote Mike Kirkpatrick 

NZ Fly Fishing Adventures Going Remote Volume I Nelson District-Mike Kirkpatrick 

NZ Fly Fishing Adventures Going Remote Volume 2 West Coast-Mike Kirkpatrick 

NZ Fly Fishing Adventures The Distant Browns of Emerald-Mike Kirkpatrick 

The Manic Guide to Fly Casting Rene Vaz 

Fly Fishing in NZ 

Stealth with a Fly-NZ Wilderness waters Dean Bell Fly Fishing 

SoulFish 2 Global fly fishing Adventures with April Vokey and others 

Gulf Harbour Outdoors with Geoff Thomas NZ fly fishing for Trout and Salmon 

Salt Water Fly Fishing Game Fishing 

Bugs of the Underworld Lisa Cutter 

NZ Fly Fishing MP4s Youtube Video’s (4 discs) 

Snapper Secrets (vol 2) 

Fly Fishing in NZ (fishing Clips from Mobil Sport on TV3) 

How to Fish Rapala Lures 

Essential Patterns with Oliver Edwards Vol 1 

Fly Fishing For Reservoir Trout (at Pitsford) Bob Church 

Trout Secrets with Geoff Thomas 

Fishing in Fiordland 

Wee Wets and Small Drys 

 

 

CLUB TRIPS 2025 - 2026 

 

February –Ngongotaha River and Rotorua Lakes –FEB 19th 20th 21st  2026 

March – Lake Otamangakau – MAR 2026 

May – Ngongotaha River and Rotorua Lakes –MAY 21st 22nd 23rd  2026 

July – Tongariro and Tauranga Taupo – JUL 2026 

August – Tongariro – Club River Fishing Competition – 15th 16th 17th AUG 2025 

September – Tauranga Taupo – SEP 11th 12th 13th 2025 

November – Lake based Club Competition Trip – NOV 2025 

December / January – Tuition weekend (Held if enough ‘novice’ anglers are interested) 

December – Lake Otamangakau –  27th 28th 29th NOV 2025 

 

The NSF committee arrange various Club Trips over the year to different parts of the 

country. If you would like to be involved, or have an idea for a trip please let one of your 

committee know. 
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The colouring of river Brownies can be just beautiful… photo courtesy of Andrew Todd. 

 

 

KERERU LODGE TAURANGA TAUPO TRIP – SEPTEMBER 

 

This is a fantastic Trip and will be booked out quickly, so if you are keen let Maurice know 

ASAP. We will be staying at the Kereru Lodge at the top of the Tauranga Taupo River, 

just out of Turangi. The Lodge is based near the upper winter limit pools on the river and 

is often booked out a year in advance. Thank you to Maurice Parlane for organising this 

again! 

 

There are 12 beds available in shared accommodation and the costs will be $82.50 per night 

each and we have the ability to stay for 3 nights.  

 

The dates are the nights of Thursday 11th Friday 12th Saturday 13th September and out on 

Sunday the 14th. 

 

Maurice is running the Trip so if you are interested contact him on  Mob: 021 650 692                

or email: maurice.p@newwayz.co.nz    and let him know. But do so quickly.  

 

mailto:maurice.p@newwayz.co.nz
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The lads from last years Trip, enjoying a good meal and good company. Photo courtesy 

of Jaco du Preez. 

 

 

JOKE OF THE MONTH 

 

I am passing this on to you because it definitely worked for me and we all could use more 

calm in our lives.  By following the simple advice I heard on a Medical TV show, I have 

finally found inner peace. 

  

A Doctor proclaimed the way to achieve inner peace is to finish all the things you have 

started.  

 

So I looked around my house to see things I'd started and hadn't finished and, before 

leaving the house this morning, I finished off a bottle of Merlot, a bottle of shhhardonay, 

a bodle of Baileys, a butle of vocka, a pockage of Prunglies, tha mainder of bot Prozic 

and Valum scriptins, the res of the Chesescke an a box a chocolets. Yu haf no idr who 

fkin gud I fel. Pea's sen dis orn to dem yu fee AR in ned ov inr pece. 

 

 

 

TIPS AND TRICKS 

 

At an earlier Club Meeting we had a session all about Tips and Tricks that we might choose 

to use with our fishing. With that in mind we will use this section for any helpful little Tips 
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that anyone may have that can benefit us all. So, if you have a quick Tip that you are happy 

to share just let me know on iconpromote@gmail.com . 

 

1) Don’t rush into the water to fish that ‘hot spot’ on the far side of the river. 

Rather, fish your way across the river until you get to the primo lie. So often 

there are fish in the non-prime spots. In short, fish your feet first.  

 

 

FISH AND GAME LINKS 

Fishing access maps 

If you are travelling around the country or even if you are staying close to home, Fish & 

Game has updated our online access maps. 

You can check out the links on this page for where you intend to fish this season. We have 

loads of locations for anglers around the country for you to get in a bit of fishing. Have a 

look; you might be surprised to find a spot close to you that you never knew existed. 

Trout fishing made easy 

Our YouTube channel has heaps of helpful videos that will help you catch fish. 

We have everything from  Five Quick Tips for River Fishing to Lake Fishing and our 

popular boat fishing video. There are also many other videos on lures, soft baits and fishing 

locations that can provide tips and tricks for anglers of all skill levels. 

 

CLUB DAY TRIPS, FLYTYING, AND CASTING PACTICE 

We have set up 4 Whats Ap Groups for Freshwater Day Trips / Salt Water Day Trips / 

Casting Practice / and Flytying. We have had several Day Trips, Fly Casting sessions and 

Flytying sessions already.  

 

If you are keen to join these groups just let us know. 

Contact Mike  secretary@nsff.org.nz       or Duncan  iconpromote@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:iconpromote@gmail.com
https://newsletter.fishandgame.org.nz/t/y-l-celkdd-ihmtjtjlk-f/
https://newsletter.fishandgame.org.nz/t/y-l-celkdd-ihmtjtjlk-z/
https://newsletter.fishandgame.org.nz/t/y-l-celkdd-ihmtjtjlk-v/
https://newsletter.fishandgame.org.nz/t/y-l-celkdd-ihmtjtjlk-e/
https://newsletter.fishandgame.org.nz/t/y-l-celkdd-ihmtjtjlk-s/
mailto:secretary@nsff.org.nz
mailto:iconpromote@gmail.com
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A fun Rainbow taken on a recent Trip to the Coromandel. Photo courtesy of Andrew 

Todd. 

 

FISH & GAME NZ UPDATE FROM ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE RICHIE 

COSGROVE 

Welcome to this month's Fish & Game update. As we continue through what is proving to 

be a busy and significant period for our organisation, I wanted to share some important 

developments with you. 

Reform Proposals 

The Minister for Hunting and Fishing James Meager has announced proposals for 

significant changes to how Fish & Game operates. His proposals aim to modernise our 

structure whilst maintaining the core principles that have served anglers and hunters well 

for decades. 

The key changes being proposed include centralising licence sales through a national 

system, establishing a national strategic plan to improve coordination across regions, and 

expanding voting rights to more licence holders. Importantly, what won't change is your 
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fishing and hunting experience - seasons, bag limits, and areas you can fish and hunt will 

still be decided by your local regional council, and the fundamental principle of "user pays, 

user says" remains intact. 

We understand there will be different views about these proposed changes across the 

angling and hunting community. As a statutory organisation, we remain committed to 

being an impartial source of information throughout this reform process, ensuring 

transparency whilst respecting the diverse perspectives that exist. We have set up 

this webpage to keep you informed. 

A bill will be introduced to Parliament later this year, and a select committee will hear 

views from the community. This will be an important opportunity for licence holders to 

have their say on the future direction of Fish & Game. 

Showcasing Our Value 

Recent weeks have provided excellent opportunities to demonstrate the value of what we 

do. Our parliamentary hunt was a great success, giving us the chance to showcase the 

importance of hunting and our habitat work to decision-makers. The weekend highlighted 

how game bird hunting brings together conservation, community, and outdoor recreation 

in ways that benefit both wildlife and local economies. 

I was also pleased to participate in a TV story about the economic value of angling, 

highlighting research which showed that recreational fishing injects over $138 million into 

local economies and supports jobs in communities up and down the country. These 

advocacy opportunities are crucial for ensuring decision-makers understand the real-world 

value of our work. 

Looking Ahead 

Whilst we navigate the reform discussions, rest assured we haven't lost sight of our day-to-

day mission. Licence holders depend on us to manage their fisheries and game bird 

resources, advocate for habitat protection, and ensure compliance with regulations. This 

core work continues to be our priority. 

Thank you for your continued support as we work together to secure a strong future for 

New Zealand's angling and hunting heritage. 

 

Richie Cosgrove 

https://newsletter.fishandgame.org.nz/t/y-l-qgthid-ihmtjtjlk-r/
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Acting Chief Executive 

New Zealand Fish & Game Council 

 
Barrie Barnes, James Meager and Richie Cosgrove with the National Council seated 

behind. 

ANGLERS RALLY FOR FLOOD-AFFECTED FARMERS 

 
Caption: Nelson Trout Fishing Club members getting stuck into the flood recovery effort. 
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The massive June 2025 flood, which battered the Motueka Catchment, was one for the 

record books.  The 100-year event has devastated low-lying areas of the valley, damaging 

houses, orchards, and farmland, and we feel for those who have been affected.  

Nelson Marlborough staff member Jacob Lucas has been coordinating the Fish & Game 

volunteer response and says that farm clean-up days are already underway, utilising a 

workforce comprised of anglers and hunters.  

“The response from the community to help people affected by the flood has been 

fantastic.  We are just one of many groups out there working hard to help restore farms, 

and so far, we’ve had a fantastic turnout from trout anglers who know the river well and 

have relationships with some of the affected landowners, many of whom generously 

provide fishing access through their farms to the river.” 

For those who live locally, there is an opportunity to get involved in the clean-up.  Fish & 

Game will be facilitating more clean-up days over the coming months, aiming for one to 

two per week. To get involved, email Jacob Lucas: (jlucas@fishandgame.org.nz). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mitch with a fantastic Turangi 

Rainbow taken on a COLD morning. 

Photo courtesy of Mitchel Blackburn. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jlucas@fishandgame.org.nz?subject=Motueka%20flood%20recovery
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WOMEN ON THE FLY UPDATE 

By Leigh Johnson 

 

 

Women on the Fly NZ (WoTF NZ) is a self-funded, grassroots community representing 

women who fly fish across Aotearoa, committed to growing participation through inclusive 

events, mentorship, and community-building. 

Partnership with Eastern Fish & Game 

In May, a successful weekend workshop, hosted in partnership with Eastern Fish & Game, 

welcomed 24 female beginners. Organised by WoTF NZ's Jill Sweeny, with support from 

Tauranga Anglers Club and Rotorua Anglers Association, the weekend offered 

foundational fly-fishing skills led by experienced mentors.  

Club Membership Boost 

Since WoTF NZ’s inception, we’ve seen substantial growth in female membership across 

the fishing clubs who WoTF NZ has partnered with for events, including Kapiti, Nelson, 

South Canterbury and Christchurch clubs. We believe many other clubs are benefiting from 

the wave of interest in fly fishing. 

A Voice for Women Who Fly Fish 

To ensure women's voices are heard, WoTF NZ surveyed 711 community members about 

the Family Licence structure, receiving 51 responses. 70.6% found the current rules too 
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restrictive and 64.7% said it limits their ability to fish independently. Respondents strongly 

advocated for options allowing both adults to fish independently and access to voting 

rights. 

Partner with WoTF NZ 

We welcome collaboration with Fish & Game regions (and clubs) to co-host events and 

promote women-focused initiatives. More details at www.womenonthefly.nz or 

contact info@womenonthefly.nz 

 

INTER-CLUB INVITATION TO SOME OF THE BEST FISHING IN NZ 

(The following was sent to our Club by the Hastings Fishing Club and looks like a fantastic 

opportunity to fish great water)  

Greetings from Hastings Anglers Club in sunny Hawke’s Bay.  We’re getting in touch with 

other clubs to offer your members the chance to use our lodge and enjoy some of the best 

trout fishing in New Zealand. 

  

Kiwi and international fly fishers return to our lodge year after year, and we would 

welcome you joining them.  

  

Located on the bank of the famed Tuki Tuki river, our lodge provides cheap, rustic yet 

comfortable accommodation for up to 20 anglers and is available to non-members.  The 

lodge has 2 recently renovated bathrooms and a fully equipped kitchen.  

  

We welcome club trips and individual travelling anglers who can usually find a few local 

members to take them to good spots, share flies and tactics.  Just when you thought it 

couldn’t get any better, there’s a country pub next door serving great food and beverages. 

  

With the prime middle stretch of the Tuki on the lodge’s doorstep, anglers can fall out of 

bed, pull on their boots and be sight fishing big trout within a few minutes.  Within an hour 

or so’s drive are spring creeks, challenging tributaries and other famous river systems 

including the Mohaka, Tutaekuri, Manawatu and Ngaruroro.  

  

We generally have availability throughout the season and can take bookings to secure 

spots. 

  

 

 

  

https://newsletter.fishandgame.org.nz/t/y-l-qgthid-ihmtjtjlk-d/
mailto:info@womenonthefly.nz


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

20 

Check out our website, get in touch with any questions about the fishing and we look 

forward to maybe welcoming you. 

  

Tight lines - Steve 

  

Hastings Anglers Club 

Contact: Steve Evans.  +64 (0)21 786 285.  steveevans004@gmail.com   

 

 

IN PRAISE OF SCRUFFY FLIES 

By Ben Hope 

 

I’ve been an angler and fly tier for decades and it’s easy to get sucked into tying neat — 

strive for — artistic creations. I was. But I’ve modified any thinking and I’m better 

in myself for realising that the perfectly tied fly is not necessarily what the trout will opt 

to take. 

 

That perfectly tied fly may be good for the human spirit and perception and personal 

satisfaction but the trout is the final judge. What the trout says, goes. It’s boss. 

 

Yes. I’ve always been proud of tying a clean, pretty fly, but perhaps, just perhaps, 

the reality is different? 

 

Ever noticed how beaten up, how scruffy a trout fly gets with use and a few trout to its 

credit, it gets some feathers torn off and it’s bedraggled, but it’s fish catching powers 

increase? 

 

The good old spider wet fly is not a neat symmetrical one. It’s just a suggestion of a sparse 

body and sparse hackle. In fact sparseness is an attribute. This strongly suggests that trout 

flies whether tied by yourself for bought from a tackle shop are over-dressed. 

 

But, I suspect trout might go for scruffy flies better—and I might have a theory to explain 

for thinking like that. It’s to do with predator-prey relationships. 

 

Predators pick off the easy ones first, you know the sick, the weaker of the prey. This isn’t 

a new idea. It’s long been recognised by competent biologists that a predator benefits 

the prey population by picking off the sick and/or weaker ones. This ensures a quality prey 

species. The stronger, more alert ones escape or don’t get picked off so much. 

Or the predator instinctively knows a weaker one. 

 

Instinctive 

https://hastingsanglers.org.nz/lodge-accomodation/
mailto:steveevans004@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

21 

 

I read of one chap who studies this closely.  He used a small mesh net to collect hatching 

insects. A number looked miniature wrecks as they struggled to get out of their larval 

shucks, naturally scruffy with the shucks party attached. The hatching flies struggling 

in the surface film to get out of their larval skins are the most vulnerable phase if their 

hatch. Temporarily they are trapped. 

 

Now I’m not suggesting trout have brains to think “Ah! Easy meat” that one. Their brain 

may be small and you can argue they’re not intelligent, but they’re highly instinctive. Why 

is the Hare and Copper nymph so good? It looks scruffy. Why is dubbing whether hare, 

possum, rabbit or seals fur so good? A major factor is their tiny little fibres stick out here, 

there and every which way. 

 

So in a hatch of mayfly in the day time or in the evening caddis flies, the ones you see 

in the air are the fully hatched and fit ones. The only insects that we try to imitate with 

perfectly tied flies were flying, out of reach of the trout which were picking off the ones 

halfway out if their shucks struggling in the surface film. 

 

So if you’re tying flies don’t worry if as you take it from the vice, it looks scruffy and not 

neatly symmetrical like that perfectly tied artificial fly. The trout don’t notice 

the imperfections — in fact they love it. 

 

 
Why is the Hare and Copper nymph so good? It looks scruffy. 
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FISHING FUNNIES 
 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

CHANGES TO CONTACT DETAILS 

 

Committee members organising club trips and similar events are finding that the phone and 

email information that we hold for some members has become out of date. If you have 

changed your address, landline number, mobile number or email address in the last year or 

so and have not passed the new details on to NSFF, could you please advise Barrie Barnes 

by email, his email address is barrie@flyfishinginxs.kiwi . 

 

 

FISHING BUDDIES SOUGHT 

 

The intention is to display a list of names of Club Members that are keen on finding a 

‘buddy’ to go fishing with, either on a regular basis or just for a day. In essence it’s a fly-

fishing dating service…  

 

Name   Availability    Contact Details  

Ron Blair  Anytime, has a 14.4 Marco   home 09 834 8841   

with 60hp etec Evenrude   mobile 0275 006 336 

for serious fishing Salt or Fresh  ron.blair@xtra.co.nz 

mailto:barrie@flyfishinginxs.kiwi
mailto:ron.blair@xtra.co.nz
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Graham Carter  Lives in Hamilton, keen on   021 026 00437 

   weekday / mid-week trips.  07 855 1833 

Lloyd Altham             Has 12’ Pontoon boat /15 HP Honda. Mob. 021 0295 9167 

Available most time, but prefer  Home 09 420 3120 

weekdays.    email-lloyd@skysupply.co.nz 

Gary Bolstad  Keen to get out Stream, Lake or even  Mobile 022 379 3070 

Saltwater fly-fishing. Has both Fish &         gd.bolstad@gmail.com  

Game and Taupo season licences so keen 

to go almost anywhere. Retired so free to  

go most of the time. 

Derek Robinson          Retired available most times keen to do  Ph   4437311 

Waikato streams and most other things.  Mob: 0212 595 371 

        pamanddek@outlook.com   
 

 

 

 

BROWN TROUT TROPHY” COMPETITION RULES 

 

Winning fish will be determined by weight.  

Verification by partner where possible and/or by photograph. 

Details to be provided to any committee member. 

Competition period April 1st to March 31st . Prize awarded at AGM in April.  

Winner’s name and weight of fish to be published in May club newsletter. 

 

 

NSFF CLUB SALT WATER FLY FISHING COMPETITION RULES 

 

The “essence” of the competition is to encourage club member participation and in the 

process, to award a winner’s trophy to the individual who catches the greatest number of 

salt water species. It will run from 1st April in one year to 31st March in the next year with 

the trophy awarded at the following AGM. For the full rules please refer to the Club 

Website www.nsff.org.nz  
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(Opinions expressed in this Newsletter are those of the individual contributors and not neccessarillary those of North Shore Flyfishers Incorporated) 

 

MEMBERS FEEDBACK 

We, your committee, are always trying to give you what you want.   

But are we?? 
In order for us to do our job properly we need to have your feedback, positive or negative. 

For example, have you been on a club fishing trip?  Did you enjoy yourself?  What would 

you change, if anything? Club nights – what would you like to see more of?  Less of? In 

short, talk to us. 

 

The contact details of all your committee members are listed at the end of every newsletter.  

So if you have something on your mind let us know. 

 

Thank you - Your committee 

 

NSFF CLUB MERCHANDISE 

 

Cap – $15.00 Inclusive of GST 

Green or Beige, one size fits all, with embroidered badge. 

Embroidered Cloth Badge - $7.50 Inclusive of GST 

Brushed Brass Metal Pin Badge - $12.50 Inclusive of GST 

 

If anyone is interested in purchasing these products please place an order at Club Nights. 

 

Meetings held the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 7.30pm: 
Birkenhead RSA, Recreation Drive, Birkenhead, North Shore City 

NORTH SHORE FLYFISHERS EXECUTIVE 

Club Patron – Dave McLellan  

President - Dave Symes       486-6257 Takapuna                    president@nsff.org.nz   

Secretary - Mike Martindale  020 445 4337  Takapuna                    secretary@nsff.org.nz        

Treasurer - Barrie Barnes  021 925 006 Glenfield                     treasurer@nsff.org.nz  

Magazine - Duncan Frew  021 648 956  Torbay                  iconpromote@gmail.com  

Committee – Allen French   021 1018 838 Birkdale          a_bfrench@hotmail.com  

Members      Maurice Parlane 021 650 692   Northcote           maurice.p@newwayz.co.nz 

           Neil Smit   021 274 5625 West Harbour        neil.smit@sew-eurodrive.co.nz  

              Andrew Todd – 021 124 8004 Takapuna            andrewbtodd@hotmail.com  

             
North Shore Flyfishers Incorporated 
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